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CONVENTION + vISITORS BUREAU




Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
September 7, 2017
DCVB Offices

Present:  S. Kowaluk, P. Smith, D. Lee, B. Miller, C. Rose, C. Baldridge
Absent:  None
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Scott and Phil to begin interviewing for Strategic Plan facilitators.
· Craig and Lisa Baldridge have graciously offered to host a Board Social at their home on Wednesday, October 4 from 5 – 8 p.m. An invite with further details will be coming next week.
· Staff to schedule a marketing brainstorm on the new Celtic Cocktail Trail.

Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru two months totaled $221,072, a decrease of 0.63 percent over 2016 and a 1.3 percent decrease over the YTD budget of $224,000.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts after the month of August is $104,388.33. Account receivables total $2,675 due to the invoicing for the 2017 Destination Guide. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $183,000.
c. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through August, total expenses year-to-date stand at 15.3 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 17.9 percent. All account lines are where they should be at this point of the fiscal year.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Strategic Plan – The Committee discussed next steps and the vision for creating the 2018-2020 Strategic Plan. Scott noted that the 2015-18 Strategic Plan has been successfully executed. The group decided to hire a local facilitator that will utilize the previous Strategic Plan as a guide – there is no reason to start from scratch because the current initiatives are still very relevant. There will be no need to revisit the mission, vision mantra since it was completed last time. The committee prefers a facilitator outside of Dublin and is excited about the potential of tapping into the brain power of new Board Members. The goal is to start process at the beginning of 2018.
b. City Council Election – Scott said that all four of the City Council Wards are up election this November and there could be a major shift with City Council. Current Councilwoman Amy Salay will not run again. Tim Lecklider, Greg Peterson and John Reiner will all seek re-election. Scott emailed the five new candidates seeking their first terms with the purpose of asking for a brief meeting to educate them on the Bureau and its role in the community. One meeting has been scheduled with Mark Koogler with the assistance of Eric Belfrage. Scott is awaiting responses from the other candidates.
c. Dublin Field House – Scott provided an update on the Dublin Field House. He noted that in the past two months Crawford Hoying and the Bureau completed an economic impact study that was provided to the Board via Scott’s monthly updates. Scott said that Bob Hoying has done a great job of keeping the Bureau in the loop and noted that funding for the facility was the key current issue. There are several revenue sources for the facility with one source being bed tax revenue. Scott said there are very preliminary discussions to increase Dublin’s bed tax by 1 percent, but nothing concrete has been determined. As directed by the Executive Committee, staff fully supports the project but does not take a position on the funding of the proposed facility.
d. Housing Bureau – With the potential new Fieldhouse, staff has researched the potential of serving as a housing bureau for events utilizing Dublin hotels. Housing Bureaus serve as a third-party booking agency that teams use to reserve hotel room while participating in youth athletic events. In many instances, these housing bureaus do not use Dublin hotels and there is revenue lost for the City of Dublin. The benefits for the Bureau serving in such a role would be to ensure Dublin hotels are filled for all events before going outside of the City. The challenge is that a running a housing bureau requires tremendous time and resources.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. City Council Presentation – Scott, Phil and Frank will present highlights of results to Dublin City Council on September 25. The presentation will focus on key results from the past year focus on the Regional Campaign, Sales and Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance.
b. Strategic Alliance – The Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance continues with great momentum. The Bureau is now leading an effort to create the first-ever Downtown Dublin Ad Campaign that will be released by the end of the year. The campaign will be customized to reach both out-of-town visitors and local residents. There will be several photo shoots in the coming weeks. Bridge Park and Historic Dublin are also collaborating to host their first event with this Saturday’s Wedding Walk.
c. Celtic Cocktail Trail – On the heels of the successful Fairy Door Trail, staff has created a Celtic Cocktail Trail. Staff will create a passport with all participating restaurant stops and Celtic offerings that will guide residents and visitors throughout Dublin to find a spirit with Irish flair! All participating restaurants will offer an Irish-themed cocktail to be available to any trail participants. (Irish mule, Green Martini, Celtic Cosmo, etc.)  Each restaurant will receive a branded stamp that your staff will use to stamp the customer’s passport once they purchase a Celtic Cocktail. After completing the trail, the Bureau will award participants with a branded, green cocktail shaker and possible other prizes. Staff will schedule a brainstorming session with the Board’s Marketing Committee to further discuss and execute the Trail.
d. Suburban DMO Roundtable – Scott will again participate in a Suburban DMO Think Tank that includes 10 similar Bureaus from across the nation. Last year’s meeting was extremely successful with numerous ideas being brought back from the meeting and implemented at the Bureau. This year’s meeting will be held in West Chester, Ohio in November.
e. Baldridge Board Social – Craig and Lisa Baldridge have graciously offered to host a Board Social at their home on Wednesday, October 4 from 5 – 8 p.m. A formal invite with further details will be coming soon.
V.  Other
· Evening Social – Wednesday, October 4, 5-8 p.m.., Baldridges
· Executive Committee Meeting – Thursday, October 5, 11:30 a.m., DCVB Offices

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, October 9, Noon, Ohio University

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
